
  
    

 
 

 

 OFFICIAL// Publicly Accessible 

Victorian Notice to Mariners 
 
The following Notice to Mariners is published for general information. 
 
Melbourne, 10 August 2023 
Australia – Victoria 
 
No. 319(T) – 2023 
 
Local Port of Port Phillip 
 
Patterson River 
Patterson River Floating Pontoon – Closed for Maintenance  
 
Date: Tuesday 15 August until Friday 18 August 2023 
 
Details: Mariners are advised that maintenance works will take place around the floating 

pontoon used by Coast Guard vessels and paddle craft on Patterson River at 
approximate location 38˚04.286’S, 145˚07.554’E (WGS84). 

 
 During this time the pontoon, access ramp and adjoining foreshore will be closed.    
 

Mariners are advised to use the short-term berths and other facilities located at 
the nearby boat ramps, and exercise caution in the vicinity of the works. 
 

Charts & Publications 
Affected:  AUS 143 
 
Further Notice: No further Notice will be issued. 
 
If you require any further information, please contact Parks Victoria on 13 1963. 
 
 
 
David Ritman 
 
Manager Regional Planning 
Southern and Maritime Region 
 
 
If you wish to receive Parks Victoria issued Notice to Mariners, please email your details to 
noticetomariners@parks.vic.gov.au. To view Notices, visit www.parks.vic.gov.au 
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